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Minutes 
 
Standards Committee 
Monday, 6 September 2010 
Meeting held at Committee Room 3 - Civic Centre, 
High Street, Uxbridge UB8 1UW 
 

 

Published on:  
Come into effect on: Immediately (or call-in date) 

 
 

 Members Present: Allan Edwards (Chairman), Malcolm Ellis (Vice-Chairman), 
James Keys (Independent member), Councillors Barrett, Corthorne, Graham, 
Harmsworth, Hensley, Khursheed and Markham 
 
Officers Present: Raj Alagh and Lloyd White 
 

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
 
Apologies were received from Councillor Lewis (for whom Councillor Graham was 
substituting) and Councillor Riley. 
 

2. MINUTES 
 
RESOLVED: That the minutes of the meeting held on 2 June 2010 be taken as 
a true record. 
 

3. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 
There were no declarations of interest 
 

4. CONFIRMATION THAT ALL ITEMS MARKED PART I WILL BE CONSIDERED IN 
PUBLIC AND THOSE MARKED PART II, IN PRIVATE 
 

5. REVIEW OF WORK PROGRAMME 
 
The Committee’s Work Programme for the remainder of 2010/11 was noted. 
 

6. ABOLITION OF STANDARDS BOARD REGIME 
 
The contents of the letter from the Chair of Standards for Standards for England, Dr 
Robert Chilton, sent to all Standards Committee Chairmen detailing the 
Government’s proposals for the abolition of the Standards Board regime was noted. 
As yet detailed proposals were still awaited but it was noted that the latest edition of 
‘The Bulletin’ gave an indicative timetable for final closure of Standards for England 
of between December 2011 and March 2012. 
 

7. STANDARDS FOR ENGLAND BULLETIN 
 
The latest edition of ‘The Bulletin’ was noted. 
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8. COMPLAINT HANDLING PROCESS 
 
The Committee reviewed the process for the initial assessment of complaints against 
Members by the Assessment and Review Sub-Committees. The guidance contained 
in the Constitution was noted and Members were reminded that, once the sub-
committee had determined that, if proven, a complaint would be a breach of the 
Code of Conduct, it then would apply a number of further tests to the complaint 
which ultimately would result in one of three options: 
 
Ø referral of the complaint to the Monitoring Officer of the authority concerned, 

which under section 57A(3) of the Local Government Act 2000, as amended, 
might be another authority; 

Ø referral of the complaint to the Standards for England (SE) where issues in a 
case, or public interest considerations, made it difficult for the Council to deal with 
the case fairly and speedily; 

Ø no action should be taken in respect of the complaint. 
 
 

9. COMPLAINTS MONITORING 
 
This item was discussed in Part II without the press or public present as it contained 
confidential information as defined in the Local Government (Access to Information) 
Act 1985. 
 
The Committee noted details of all the complaints made against Members to date. 
The two most recent complaints were highlighted and it was agreed that future 
reports to the Committee would only include the last six months statistics. 
 
 


